
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to
Complete Debris Pickup on St. John and
St. Thomas March 15 
Release Date: Tháng 3 12, 2018

ST. CROIX, Virgin Islands – The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) will
complete collection of vegetative and construction/demolition debris from roadside
rights-of-way in St. John and St. Thomas on March 15.

USACE, under assignment by the Federal Emergency Management Agency, will
oversee reduction and transport of all vegetative debris for disposal. At the
request of the territorial government, vegetative debris will be transported to a
disposal location either in or outside the continental United States. The vegetation
will be reduced to a size and disposition required by the receiving facility.

On St. Croix, the Virgin Islands Department of Public Works is managing rights-of-
way debris pickup and the Virgin Islands Waste Management Authority is
responsible for temporary debris sites and disposal. March 7 was the last day for
pickup.

 

###

 

Disaster recovery assistance is available without regard to race, color, religion,
nationality, sex, age, disability, English proficiency or economic status. If you or
someone you know has been discriminated against, call FEMA toll-free at 800-
621-3362 (voice, 711/VRS - Video Relay Service)

(TTY: 800-462-7585). Multilingual operators are available (press 2 for Spanish).
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FEMA’s mission is to support our citizens and first responders to ensure that as a
nation we work together to build, sustain, and improve our capability to prepare
for, protect against, respond to, recover from, and mitigate all hazards.

Follow us on social media at twitter.com/femaregion2 and
www.facebook.com/FEMAUSVirginIslands.

To donate or volunteer, contact the voluntary or charitable organization of your
choice through the National Voluntary Organizations Active in Disaster (NVOAD)
at www.nvoad.org.  For those who wish to help, cash donations offer voluntary
agencies the most flexibility in obtaining the most-needed resources and pumps
money into the local economy to help businesses recover. The Community
Foundation of the Virgin Islands also has the “Fund for the Virgin Islands” at
www.USVIrecovery.org.

 

 

Page 2 of 2

Page printed at fema.gov/vi/news-release/20200220/us-army-corps-engineers-complete-
debris-pickup-st-john-and-st-thomas-march-15

04/28/2025

https://twitter.com/femaregion2
http://www.facebook.com/FEMAUSVirginIslands
http://www.nvoad.org/
http://www.usvirecovery.org/
https://www.fema.gov/vi/news-release/20200220/us-army-corps-engineers-complete-debris-pickup-st-john-and-st-thomas-march-15
https://www.fema.gov/vi/news-release/20200220/us-army-corps-engineers-complete-debris-pickup-st-john-and-st-thomas-march-15

